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Councilman, Brad Korff, called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Roger Bippus & Kenneth Temme present.  President David Whipple was not present.  Also present were town attorney Adam Farrar and maintenance supervisor Garry Sierra.
Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by Roger Bippus, to approve the minutes from the October 9th meeting. The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

Kenneth Temme made a motion, seconded by Roger Bippus, to approve the financial reports for October. The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

Kathy Klueg stood up and stopped the council before they could approve the accounts payable vouchers to mention that if we have not yet paid for the stripping of Wortman road, that we should hold off until it has been corrected.  The stripping was incorrect and needed to be corrected.  Mallory Lowe answered that it had not yet been paid.  Garry said he knew of the situation and that it will be corrected at no additional charge.
Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by Kenneth Temme, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe advised the council that the Audit process for our 2006 records was complete and final review had been administered by Karla Giesler from the Indiana State Board of Accounts.  Our review was good for the most part, the auditor noted that if we continue to use unapproved software of QuickBooks & Excel, that we need to continue to hand write ledgers for all receivables, disbursements, encumbrances & appropriations with running balances for all funds.  Karla mentioned that she recommends we acquire Keystone.  Mallory received estimates for acquiring keystone and it was over $17,000 which seems extremely overpriced.  Brad Korff asked if there were penalties due for unapproved program usage.  Mallory noted that there are no penalties; it is just recorded in our audit report.  Mallory suggested we just stay with what we have.  The system we use works fine and is perfectly acceptable for what we need.  It was agreed by the board that we just stay with what we have for software & handwritten ledgers.

Our auditor, Karla Giesler, also noted that in 2006, there were two late payments by the previous Clerk-Treasurer, to the Evansville Water department resulting in late fees, which were unacceptable and against state regulations.  She noted this on her report and reminded us that no bills can incur late fees.
Mallory also noted that the Town’s certificates of deposit will mature at the Bank of Evansville on November 15, 2007.  After calling around to all the local banks, Mallory found the Old National Bank had the best rate and advised the board that this would be our best choice to reinvest our funds.  The board agreed, Roger Bippus made a motion, seconded by Ken Temme and it passed by a 3-0 voice vote.  The two certificates of deposit, one for general of $75,890.09 and one for sewer of $29,188.46 will be reinvested at the Darmstadt Branch of Old National Bank at 4.65% on a special they are running for a 4-month term.
Mallory Lowe advised that there was a question raised by a customer on Fleener road who has one pump station for two homes.  He has been paying electric fee on his sewer bill but his mother has not.  The electric for the pump is wired directly to her home.  The son is selling the mother’s home and wants to make sure the billing is correct for the electric on the sewer.  Garry advised that it was incorrectly installed years ago and should have had a meter installed on the pump along with a fee paid for the son’s new home when built.  Apparently, it went unnoticed by accident or purposely by the previous maintenance supervisor.  
Mallory advised that there are over 300 pumps in Darmstadt but that she receives only 86 bills from Vectren for sewer pumps.  All the other pumps are wired directly to homeowner’s homes.

Mallory noted that she tracks and records all electric readings for the sewer pumps and notes any inconsistent readings for Garry.  Any pumps that have extreme jumps in electric usage can be checked for any repairs that are needed.  Garry noted that this had not been tracked in the past

OLD BUSINESS:
Brad Korff advised that he had spoke to David Whipple before the meeting, he was ill and could not attend, but did advise Brad on the issue of the flow tote.  Brad Korff updated us on the sewer metering status of our new flow tote.  The first reading of the new meter will be December 3rd, 2007.  Brad advised we will be anxious to receive this new reading in the hopes that it will greatly decrease our costs to the Evansville Water & Sewer department for the town’s total usage.
Another previous issue brought up by Brad was the weed ordinance and blowing leaves and grass onto the road.  Brad mentioned that it would be too difficult to enforce an ordinance of blowing grass onto the road.  The board and town attorney agreed.

Brad advised the manhole cover issue that we had previously discussed were still an issue.  Mr. Harold David drew some diagrams of an idea he has to correct the infiltration issue from poor seals on the manhole covers.

Harold David explained his diagram and his idea to correct the infiltration issue without costing the town much money.  The board agreed to try this idea on the one manhole cover that is in Harold David’s yard.  Garry will perform this work within the next couple weeks and keep the board informed on the results.

Harold David agreed that he would monitor the manhole and also record any changes or success with the new repairs.

NEW BUSINESS:
Roger Bippus mentioned that he is concerned that we still do not have a tripod unit.  Tom Small mentioned that he believes there may be one not being used at German Township Water department that we may be able to receive.
Roger advised that it is very dangerous and even potentially life threatening to enter these small manholes and sewer pumps in the ground without proper safety equipment.  The board agreed and gave Garry permission to acquire an OSHA approved tripod unit.  Brad asked Garry to call him first with estimates for a new unit.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Ken Temme advised that he attended the Solid Waste board meeting.  Electronic recycling had been done curbside and was successful.  The yard waste collected was 434 tons.  Ken Temme noted that the next meeting in December will be the last one he will be available to attend.  Ken asked who would be taking over attendance at these meetings.  Adam Farrar advised that it may be required that a town officer attend these solid waste meetings.  Tom Small and Bob Stobbs noted that they would discuss this and arrange for one of them to be able to start attending.  
Brad Korff requested to the board that they set up a date to discuss the new town salary ordinance for next year.  The board decided to meet on Monday, November 19th.  Mallory will post notice at the town hall, as required, 48 hours before this meeting takes place.

Brad also advised that this will be his last meeting of the 12 years he has served on council.  Brad said he has lived in Darmstadt his whole life.  He expressed his love and concern for our town and noted that he misses the Darmstadt Days we used to have the tight knit community we used to be.  
ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
Mallory had asked Adam Farrar if notice of liens were required to be sent by certified mail.  She mentioned that many of these certified notices end up being returned or never picked up, which in turn is a waste of time & money.  Mallory asked if these notices could be sent by regular first class mail.  Adam replied that he believed there was not a requirement to send them certified and that he would check out the requirements and get back with her on this issue.
GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:
Garry notified council that we will be receiving dirt from Kahre Lake.  They will haul it over to the town hall for us and put it in our field beside the town hall so that we can improve that property and bring it up above flood level. 
Garry advised that he had the F250 overhauled.  It needed much work and now runs smoothly.  The dump truck is in the shop right now with brake problems.
Wortman road had been striped improperly and Garry noticed that one side was 6 feet and the other side was 8 feet.  Garry let the board know that he received many phone calls concerning this issue and that he would have it corrected.  

Mr. Sierra also mentioned he has received phone calls from residents interested in forming a booster club again.  Kathy Klueg mentioned she would also like to see a town booster club again.  Brad said there may be a problem in finding a meeting place.  

Garry said that he has still been trying to find a tree trimming service for the town.  His only estimate so far was from Randy’s tree service.  Randy’s offered to cut down 4 large dead trees for the town for $850.

RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:
Kathy Klueg addressed the council about the dangerous curve on Darmstadt Road near Mr. Mattingly’s home and if it could be grooved.  There was a fatal accident there a couple months ago.  Garry Sierra advised that he has put reflector strips and a warning sign in that area.  
Brad suggested that the grooves would cause the road to be damaged when snow plows come through.  Garry said he could put up another warning sign.  It was also suggested that we have the sheriff’s department set up a radar machine for speeders in that area to bring awareness to drivers to slow down.

Tom Small asked what the issue had been with Dress Subdivisions sewer bills.  Mallory had been discussing the sewer bills with some of the homeowners of Dress Lane.  It has gone unpaid for over 2 months.  There is only one meter for all 11 homes in the subdivision.  The homeowners of Dress Subdivision are responsible for their own sewer billing.  The homeowners had requested before that the town read the individual privately installed meters that are on each of the private properties.  Brad Korff advised that we do not read meters and that Dress Subdivision must be responsible for its own meters.  
None of the homeowners from Dress Subdivision attended tonight’s meeting.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Attest:

Mallory Lowe
Clerk-Treasurer
